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Mandate: 
To provide oversight and leadership in support of institutional effectiveness and, through ongoing intentional College-wide evaluation, dialogue, planning, coordination, and use of systematic data to ensure student learning, ensure that the College fulfills its mission and meets or exceeds institutional accreditation standards. PIEAC makes recommendations to the President through College Council, and through appropriate bodies as necessary, and all bodies provide reports to the PIEAC.
Co-chair, Dr. Pedro Gutierrez, called the meeting to order at 1:35 p.m. in the 4th Floor Conference Room of the College Center.
AGENDA:
Action: Cristina Arellano made a motion to accept the agenda. Nancy Jones seconded the motion. 
Motion carried with the following vote:

Yes:  Twenty-three (23)
No:  None
Abstention:  None
MINUTES:

Action: On a motion by Nancy Jones and seconded by Rick Lockwood, the committee accepted the November 20, 2013 and the December 4, 2013 edits to the minutes.

Motion carried with the following vote:
Yes:  Twenty-two (22)
No:  None (0)
Abstention:  One (1)
President’s Report

No report given at this time.
Wing Updates
Dr. Vince Rodriguez, Vice President of Instruction, reported that all of the departments are currently working on their Wing Plans and that he is looking forward to presenting them to the PIEAC. 
Enrollments continue to be strong and we will meet the college goal that has been established. 
Dr. John Colson, Interim Vice President of Student Services, reported that the Student Services Planning Council has met and has established goals and resource requests and he, too, will be presenting those requests to the PIEAC. 

Helen Rothgeb reported on behalf of Christine Nguyen, Vice President of Administrative Services, that the Administrative Services Planning Council will be ready to present to the PIEAC after its next meeting on Monday. 
Dr. Pedro Gutierrez reported that from noon to 2 PM on February 7th faculty will have a showcase to view all mobile computer devices that will be available to full-timers. 

Accreditation

Dr. Vince Rodriguez, Vice President of Instruction, reported that a draft of the Accreditation Report was submitted to the Board of Trustees. The draft report will be discussed at the Board meeting being held tonight. The final report with edits will be due next Tuesday. Please let Vince or Gayle know about any changes that need to be made. The District report still has several edits that need to be made, so we will find out where we are with that at the meeting tonight.  
V. Rodriguez thanked Dr. Gayle Berggren and Daniel Pittaway for all of their hard work and dedication to assisting with the Accreditation Report. 

Dr. Lori Adrian, President, reported that our Accreditation visit will take place somewhere between March 15th through April 15th with the exception of April 4th through April 8th. 
Program Review Committee

Nancy Jones reported that the Program Review Committee will hold its first meeting on February 10th and will begin reviewing documents.

Budget Committee

No report given at this time. 
College Council

Dr. Pedro Gutierrez, co-chair reported that at the last College Council meeting the committee discussed creating a Center for Teaching and Learning (CTL).  A presentation will be given during the All-College meeting by Rick Lockwood and Dr. Deborah Henry. 

Dr. Lori Adrian, President, reported that the College Council Committee has up-to-date minutes and thanked Kathy Surgenor for completing the minutes and posting them onto the Coastline website. 

Other Committees

Dr. Pedro Gutierrez, co-chair reported that during the last Academic Senate meeting it was noted that Dr. Andrew Jones, Chancellor, would like to form a Full-Time Faculty Task Force. 

 Staffing Report

Helen Rothgeb reported that she has provided a list of current positions to the District that need to be converted. If those positions are approved by the district, then recruitment will begin soon. There are some exceptions for positions that will remain as professional experts such as tutors, art models, and 
interpreters because we don’t have classified job descriptions for those positions and they are all designated on-call status. 
Approve Revisions of Resource Allocation

Dr. Vince Rodriguez, Vice President of Instruction, provided the committee with a handout titled, “Coastline Community College Budget Development – FY 2014/2015 Resource Allocation Proposal.” The handout has six (6) boxes with the following questions:
1. What are you requesting? Why is the request being made? Where was the need identified? Describe your goal(s) for this proposal? How will this impact students or institutional services?

2. List areas of compelling evidence that would support your proposal (if applicable).


* Compliance


* Health and Safety


* Other
3. Demonstrate how your request is supported by at least one of the following: a) Program Review/Annual Institutional Plan Report b) Student Learning Outcomes, Program Learning Outcome, Institutional Learning Outcome, Service Are Outcome c) other planning documents.

4. Describe how your request supports at least one or more of the following Institutional Plans:


* Education

* Technology


* Staffing


* Facility

5. Describe your implementation Plan.
6. Identify measureable outcomes for this activity or request (include connections to SLOs).
V. Rodriguez reported that adjustments were made to the document and to the Rubric. The Compliance question on the Rubric must be health and safety or compliance related. We didn’t want anything ahead of compliance issues, so we gave that single question 100 points. 

There was considerable discussion from the committee about how the Rubric ties in with the Resource Allocation document. V. Rodriguez reported that the Rubric has a total of 190 points if you have a health and safety concern. The results will still be discussed at the PIEAC. 

Cheryl Stewart asked how detailed the  responses will be, and V. Rodriguez responded that the Wing Plan document will be very detailed with tables and descriptions to show why wings want what they want and for what purpose. 

Dr. John Colson reported that he hopes that each wing will make a solid effort at prioritizing before the document is presented to the PIEAC. 
Approve Revisions of Allocation Rubric

Dr. Vince Rodriguez, Vice President, provided the committee with a survey handout titled, “2014-15 PIEAC: Prioritization Allocation Rubric (PAR) – Draft 1/28/14.”
Ann Holliday reported that she feels that the document has duplicate questions and that the person reading the document would be reviewing the same thing twice. She requested that the document be simplified to clarify what we are measuring.   
Dr. John Colson responded that the Resource Allocation document is what are you asking for and the Rubric is for what is related to Program Review. 

There was considerable discussion regarding the Allocation Rubric. V. Rodriguez requested that questions number 5 and 6 on the Allocation Rubric be switched and that questions number 5 and 6 be switched on the Resource Allocation document. 

Action: On a motion by Nancy Jones and seconded by Rick Lockwood, the committee accepted the revised Resource Allocation and the revised Allocation Rubric document.

Motion carried with the following vote:
Yes:  Twenty-three (23)

No:  None (0)

Abstention:  None (0)

Approve Revision of Scorecard

Dr. Jorge Sanchez provided the committee with several Scorecard handouts and explained that the scorecard demonstrates how Coastline performed above its minimum standard from 2012/2013. The 2012/2013 Scorecard has been finalized and data has been entered. 

Military Scorecard

Dr. Jorge Sanchez provided the committee with a Military Scorecard and explained that 2013/2014 is in development. Dr. Lori Adrian would like to have defined what is a goal and what is a standard. She would like for the college to measure itself against the standard as well. Dr. Vince Rodriguez, Vice President of Instruction, reported that according to ACCJC the standard is what we cannot fall below. 
J. Sanchez reported that all of the information listed on the Scorecard comes from the Articulation Officer, Nancy Soto-Jenkins. 

V. Rodriguez asked the committee to review the Scorecard and discuss any numbers that may seem to be incorrect. 
Dr. Gayle Berggren reported that Coastline will not be able to measure SAOs because Coastline is not collecting the Closing the Loop documents needed. The Closing the Loop document refers to measuring self-reported qualitative data, and measuring department chair data regarding how well they perceived their department was doing. 
Cheryl Stewart requested for purposes of planning that a Scorecard be available during the first week of school. V. Rodriguez responded that the Scorecard cannot be made available until the state has had time to gather data. Scorecards typically are not available until sometime around the month of October. 

G. Berggren requested that the timeline be listed on the Scorecard.

Action: On a motion by Nancy Jones and seconded by Marilyn Fry, the committee accepted the revision made to the 2013/2014 Scorecard.

Motion carried with the following vote:
Yes:  Twenty-three (23)
No:  None (0)
Abstention:  None (0)
Approve Revision of Planning Guide
The planning guide was sent via email to the committee on 12/4/13 and again on 1/30/14 to allow for the committee to review the Planning Guide prior to meeting. 

Nancy Ramirez will add the revised Resource Allocation document to the Planning Guide and forward a copy to the Academic Senate Office. 

Action: On a motion by Nancy Jones and seconded by Rick Lockwood, the committee accepted the revisions made to the Planning Guide document. 
Motion carried with the following vote:
Yes:  Twenty-two (23)

No:  None (0)

Abstention:  None (0)

Accreditation Follow Up Report

Dr. Vince Rodriguez, Vice President of Instruction, again thanked Dr. Gayle Berggren for all of her hard work and assistance with the Accreditation Report. 

Ann Holliday requested that any major changes made to the Accreditation Draft Report during the Board meeting be sent via email to the PIEAC. 

Action: On a motion by Dr. Gayle Berggren and seconded by Helen Rothgeb, the committee accepted the current draft of the Accreditation Report. 

Motion carried with the following vote:
Yes:  Twenty-three (23)
No:  None (0)
Abstention:  None (0)
MAJOR AGENDA ITEMS FOR February 19, 2014 MEETING:

· SLO/SAO Assessment

NEXT MEETING:
February 5, 2014 / 1:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. / 4th Floor Conference Room / College Center

ADJOURN

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:43 p.m.
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